

World Baptist Fellowship Mission Office

Serving local churches and their missionaries

April 22, 2020

Dear Faithful Supporters of Alan & Kathy Hart,

I am writing this letter to let you know of a change concerning Alan and Kathy Hart. As you will read in their enclosed letter, Bro. Alan and Kathy have both had increased health issues with limited health care available in Mozambique. Upon realizing the possibility of not being able to return to Mozambique, they began to consider relocating to Portugal. However, upon their return to the U.S., Bro. Hart was approached by Trinity Independent Baptist Church, Kansas City, Missouri, about the possibility of accepting the pastorate. The church has been looking for a pastor for quite some time and has struggled in recent months. After much prayer and counsel, Bro. Hart was called by the church and he has officially accepted the position of pastor.

After serving as faithful WBF missionaries for two decades, it was a very difficult decision to resign as missionaries. However, Bro. Alan and Mrs. Kathy will no doubt be a special blessing as a missions-minded pastor and pastor's wife to the local church. They are leaving the field of Mozambique on good terms, leaving behind 23 churches with national pastors and workers.

Bro. Alan will be receiving a small salary from the church, but it will take some time for the church to be in a position to fully fund their pastor. In order to help Bro. Alan and Mrs. Kathy through this transition, we will continue to process funds for them through July 28. Any funds sent to the WBF Mission Agency for Alan and Kathy Hart after July 28 will be returned to the supporting churches and/or individuals.

Please be in prayer for Bro. Alan and Kathy during this transition. Also, continue to pray for their health needs. They are such faithful servants of the Lord and have impacted countless lives on the mission field. They have also challenged God's people in the U.S. for the cause of missions. I know they appreciate your prayers and financial help during this change in their ministry.

Thank you for your investment in missionaries. We appreciate all you do!

Joey Bacon Mission Director

